Ron.

My last memory of you, was while I was in a drunken stupor.

It was not until later the next day, my wife Sophia told me that you came to our reception late in the night.

We were both sincerely touched that our teacher cared so much, to make it down, at that hour to see us for a few minutes.

Having a wife now, I have been reminded SO MANY TIMES about how embarrassed I should be about my state of mind and body that night.

Which is why I am writing to you now, instead of last year, after our reception.

Our one year anniversary is already coming up, March 26th!! I think I have gotten over my embarrassment at how drunk I was when you came. I sincerely hope that you will forgive me for my state of mind and body that time.

Sophia and I deeply deeply thank you for all that you did for us. Friends who were at our wedding still commend our first dance. To tell you the truth, Sophia and I go through the routine every now and then as well, and we ALWAYS have a good laugh while we dance.

I thank you for the patience, enthusiasm and energy you channeled to us. Although we have yet to take dancing up as a hobby, you have lit a fire in us, making us realize that dancing a little more is definitely possible when we are ready for it.

I personally, sincerely hope that you do not feel that we used you, and left you...just for the wedding kind of deal.

Our first dance is in our hearts and memories forever, and our time with you will be with us always.

If there is a place for us to do a testimonial, we would be delighted to do so. I'll send you some pictures of us dancing soon. (I'm also trying to get Dave Hastings to send us a copy of the video he took of our dance and maybe whatever else he taped. We haven't had a chance to see our first dance ourselves as we could not afford to have it taped, and no one around us taped it!)

Thanks again for the great times and life long memories,

Eugene and Sophia.